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Annual Report: 

You should have received the districtôs annual report.  It was sent out a few weeks ago.  If you have not had a chance 
to review the information included in the report I would encourage you to take some time to read through and review 
the many good things happening at the school.  This yearôs publication is our fifth annual report.  We trust you will 
find the information in the report helpful for understanding how the district is performing.  Our goal is to give our 
stakeholders a comprehensive picture of our progress and keep our community informed about the districtôs direction-
al system and plans for improvement.    

Within the annual report, you will find a breakdown of the recently completed Strategic Plan 2016 and an overview 
on the back page of our updated Strategic Plan 2021.   The districtôs foundational vision and vision have not changed 
under new plan and we will continue to promote Polar Bear GRIT.  We also remain committed to engaging students 
with an intentional design of student work that helps to make the curriculum relevant.  This includes a project-based 
learning methods, teaching growth mindset, and giving back through community service.   

A second area of focus in the new plan is our continued commitment to high quality extracurricular and co-curricular 
programs and opportunities for students.  We believe students learn a lot about the value of work, service, commit-
ment, overcoming challenges, and service through participation in our athletic teams, our performing and visual arts 
programs, and service organizations (FFA, FCCLA, student council, etc.).   

A third focus of the updated strategic plan 2021 is a substantial investment to upgrade the presentation technology in 
all of our classrooms.  The current smartboard technology, installed as part of the building remodel, is no longer sup-
ported and has become increasingly expensive to maintain.  This district teaching and administrative staff will use the 
2021-2022 school year to research the best models for replacement of this technology for installation in 2022-2023 
and 2023-2024.   

Finally, the updated plan calls for continued investment in upgrading our facilities.  The district will work to update 
our master facility plan with money in the five (5) year forecast for carrying our additional phases of that plan.  The 
highest priority is the replacement of the bus garage currently located on Cherry Street.  This property was purchased 
several years ago to house buses but the building was once part of the Wykes and Wilson lumberyard.  The vision 
from our facility team is the replacement of this garage with a modern facility that includes heat, running water for 
wash bays and restrooms (currently we have to run our buses to Beaverdam for washing), an area to do minor repairs, 
and some storage.  The Board of Education will make the decision within the next two months either to build on the 
Cherry Street site or to relocate the garage to the school.   

Please read the article about this yearôs inductees into the Hardin Northern Hall of Distinction, John Wilson and Judge 
Steve Christopher.  The quality of lives, the depth of knowledge, and especially the amount of service Hardin North-
ern graduates display in the communities where they live always amaze me.  This yearôs inductees are a testimony to 
the commitment the communities of Dunkirk, Dola, and surrounding townships have made in their young people.  
This commitment remains strong and is evident in the high quality programs and facilities the Hardin Northern com-
munity continues to provide for our students.  If there is someone you think is worthy of recognition as an inductee of 
this prestigious group please contact Andy Wilson, Dean of Students, at the school.   

If you look at the pages in the annual report showing the district finances you will find the district remains in a strong 
financial position.  Please take time to look at the 5-Year financial forecast. This forecast is updated every 6 months 
and includes all academic expenditures, significant investments in infrastructure (including the proposed bus garage), 
and the recent pay-off of the service debt (bond) from the remodel project completed in 2010.  A lot of the credit for 
the financial success goes first to our community for their support but secondly, to Mr. Wes Potter, treasurer in the 
district for over 20 years.  Mr. Potter recently retired from this position.  We are in debt to him for the always-sound 
fiscal management of public funds at Hardin Northern.   

Comments on Current School Year, 2021-22 

We have had a successful first quarter of the school year.  The Covid bug did hit some of our staff and a few of stu-
dents and families back in late September.  This caused some extended absences and a small disruption in the educa-
tional process.  Over the past several weeks student absences have returned to normal levels and our staff is operating 
at 100%.  Our district was well represented at the Hardin County fair winning more honors than can be listed in this 
space.  The volleyball and boysô cross country teams won NWCC league titles this fall and the XC team were county 
champions again, congratulations to those teams.  The FFA Soils teams, both Rural and Urban, won 4th place honors 
in their district contests.  This earns both teams a chance to compete in the State Soils contest later this year.   
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GUIDANCE BULLETIN #1  
Guidance Web Page 

The guidance web page is up and running.  You can find important dates, Teen of the Month Applications, a list of scholarship 

applications available in the guidance office, links to useful web sites, and much more.  It can be accessed through the HN Web page 

at www.hardinnorthern.org or you can go directly to it at www.hardinnorthern.org/guidance Get in the habit of checking it 

regularly . 

 

HELP!!  My grades arenôt very good!! 

Now that the first nine weeks are over and grade cards are out, students and parents may have discovered some classes students are 

struggling in.  What do you do about it? 

1. Make sure all assignments get turned in from here on out.  These assignments are crucial in helping teachers establish effort 

and needed improvement. 

2. Set up an appointment to meet with teachers to discuss how to improve.  An excellent opportunity for this is during parent 

teacher conferences on October 20 and 21, 2 to 8 pm.  Call the school office (759-3515) to set up an appointment time with 

your teachers. 

3. Establish a regular study time for your students.  It is suggested that students should study no less than one hour per day.  

Even when all homework is done, this time could be used to review notes, read textbooks, or study for upcoming tests and 

quizzes.  No TV, music, phone, etc. during this time! 

4. Parent and students should get in the habit of checking Progressbook for grades and Google Classroom for assignments. 

 

Elks Teen of the Month 

The Kenton Elks asks us to select two students each month (starting in October) as our Teens of the Month.  Students that wish to 

be considered for this must turn in a typed application.  A writeable PDF version of the application can be found on the guidance 

webpage.  Congratulations to the October Winners Kennedy Hall and Nevin Robson.  The November applications (for those that 

didnôt turn in an application for October) must be typed and received by Mr. Wilson by October 28.  Future months will each have 

an application deadline so watch the guidance webpage.  High School teachers then vote on the applicants and the top two students 

each month will be our winners.   

 

Graduation Requirements 

The following may be a review, but you need to be aware of it.  In order to graduate, students must have: 

¶ 4 credits of English 

¶ ½ credit of Health 

¶ ½ credit of Physical Education (2 semesters or 1 semester and the PE waiver form) 

¶ 4 credits of math  

¶ 3 credits of Social Studies (must include American History and Government) 

¶ 3 credits of science (must include 1 credit of biology and 1 credit of physical science) 

¶ 1 credit of performing art (can count junior high performing art courses but must equal 1 full year/credit) 

¶ 5 credits of electives  

21 total credits 

College prep should have:  2 or 3 cr. foreign language. 

 

Tests required for Graduation-  

Class of 2018 through class of 2022- These students will take end of course exams in 7 areas: Algebra I and Geometry (or Tech Alg 

I and Tech Alg II), English I and II, Biology I, Government, and American History.  Students will receive a score of 1 to 5.  To 

graduate, the studentôs total points must be equal to or greater than 18 points.  In addition, 4 points must come from Math tests, 4 

points for English Tests, and 6 points from science and social studies tests combined.  Current seniors that have not met this 

requirement will retake all tests with a 1 or 2 in December.   

 

Class of 2023 and beyond-  First, they must score proficient in Algebra I EOC and ELA II EOC (for students that donôt, there are 

three options to meet this requirement: 1. Complete a CCP class and pass, 2. Enlist in the military, or 3. Credentials through a Career 

Ed program).  Second, Show readiness by obtaining two Readiness Seals.  See Mr. Wilson for this list.   

 

Parent information night  

 The guidance department will host a college application and financial aid information night on Wednesday, November 10 

from 7:00 to 7:45 in the multipurpose room by the library.  The information covered will include career selection, college selection, 

college applications, and financial aid.  All are welcome. 



 Sophomores to Visit the Apollo Career Center 

In November, sophomores will receive a presentation on the Apollo Career Center.  This program will be conducted 

by a speaker from Apollo and consists of a talk and DVD about the various career options at Apollo.  The program 

will be presented during 10th grade English.  The goal of this presentation is to help students decide if they want to 

further investigate career technical education. 

 

Sophomores will be taking a field trip on Friday, January 28 to tour Apollo.  During this trip students travel to Apollo 

by school bus and spend one hour in each of two vocational areas of their choice.  During these one-hour visits the 

students receive information from the career tech instructors and also participate in activities in the career tech shops 

and laboratories.  Applications for Apollo enrollment (during the junior year) will also be made available to interested 

students on this day.  Applications must be submitted to Apollo by February 4. 

 

In a time when unskilled jobs are difficult to find, Apollo offers high school students the opportunity to develop skills 

that will make it easier to find a job.  Many Apollo students choose to continue their education at a technical school 

or college after graduation as well. 

 

Seniors 

Scholarship and College applications are beginning to arrive in the guidance office.  College applications should be 

submitted by the first of November and many scholarships are due sometime in February.  Donôt wait to the last 

minute.  A great way to get ready for these applications is to make a list of all your school activities and community 

activities.  Include EVERYTHING you have done since you were a freshman.  Make sure you know what year(s) you 

did that activity and break down large activities.  For instance, donôt just say ñI was in FFAò, but list the individual 

activities you did in FFA. 

 

Remember that you need the paperwork turned in three days before taking a college visit.  The forms are in the office. 

 

The next registration deadline for the ACT is November 5.  This registration is for the December 11th test date. 

 

Financial Aid 

Starting in October, the forms that college bound seniors and their parents need to complete to be considered for need-

type college financial aid will be available at https://studentaid.ed.gov/sa/fafsa.  Need-type financial aid includes 

grants, loans and work-study programs through which money is made available to students based on the financial 

strength of the student and his or her family. 

 

The main form used to apply for need-type financial aid is the Free Application for Federal Student Aid usually 

referred to as the FAFSA.  FAFSA can be completed on line starting in October using the familyôs 2020 tax returns.  

This is a change from previous years and is designed to make the application for financial aid easier and sooner.  

Financial figures put on the FAFSA should agree with those recorded on the familyôs income tax return. 

 

Seniors will be given Financial Aid information in November after Mr. Wilson attends the financial aid update put on 

for guidance departments.  The FAFSA can be completed at www.studentaid.gov.  If you need help filling out the 

form, a great resource is the financial aid office at a college being considered or any nearby college.  There are tons of 

resources on the HN guidance webpage. 

 

College Credit while in High School 

Hardin Northern offers several ways to get college credit while still in High School.  Here is a brief description of 

them.  For more detail, call the guidance office. 

College Credit Plus (CCP) off site- Allows students to leave our campus and attend a class or classes at a college in 

the area.  There is no cost to the student but finding time in the studentôs schedule is often difficult.  Student must 

register for this program by March 30 of the preceding year in the guidance office (March 30, 2022 deadline for the 

2022-23 school year). 

 

CCP Dual Credit- Hardin Northern has three teachers that have been trained by the University of Findlay and offer 

college credit for courses they teach.  These courses are Calculus, Pre Calculus, Algebra II, Literature Appreciation 

and Spanish IV.  Students must meet Findlayôs enrollment criteria to be eligible for these credits and there is no cost 

to the student.  In addition, American Government DC, American History DC I and II, STEM I, II, III, and American 



An Invitation from the Guidance Office 

The guidance office is always open to parents but the parent/teacher conferences in October might be a particularly good opportunity 

to stop in.  High School and Junior High conferences are scheduled on Wednesday, October 20, from 2:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m., and on 

Thursday, October 21, from 2:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. 

Information available through the guidance office includes topics like those listed below.  Parents are invited to stop in on the 

parent/teacher conference dates at their convenience for discussions or to pick up information. 

Course Credits & Scheduling 

Graduation Requirements 

Apollo Career Center Information 

Postsecondary Enrollment Options (College Level Courses)  

Dual Credit Courses 

 Academic Requirements for Athletic Eligibility 

 NCAA Clearinghouse (College Athletic Eligibility) 

 College Scholarships & other Financial Aid 

 College Information & Applications 

 ACT & SAT (College Admissions Tests) 

 Work Permit Applications (Age & Schooling Certificate) 

 Ohio Career Information System (OCIS) 

 Honors Diploma Requirements 

 Student GPA & Class Rank Information 

 

Important D ates 

October 15- End of 1st nine weeks 

October 20 and 21 Parent Teacher Conferences 2-8 pm grades k-12 

October 20-21- Early dismissal at 1:30 

October 22- No school 

October 23- ACT test date 

October 28- Elks Teen of Month applications for November due. 

 

November 4- Ohio State in GRIT to talk to all 11th and 12th graders 

November 5- Registration for Dec. 11 ACT due. 

November 10  Fall Parent Information Meeting for College 7-7:45 

November 19- Interims 

November 23- Early Release for Thanksgiving break (1:30) 

November 24-28 Thanksgiving Break 

 

December 2-10- EOC testing- juniors and seniors with 1 or 2 on previous attempt will retake.  CCP Govôt class will take EOC 

December 11- ACT test date 

December 13-17- Exams 

December 17- end of 1st semester and 2nd nine weeks  Early release at 1:30 

Dec. 18- Jan. 3- Christmas Break 

 

January 4- 1st day back to school 

January 7- Registration for Feb. 12 ACT due. 

January 17- No school for Martin Luther King Jr. Day 

January 28- 10th grade trip to Apollo 

January 31- Snow date for 10th grade trip to Apollo 
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